
 

Heading The Food Standards Australia New Zealand (FSANZ) – A notice 

regarding a recall of Häagen-Dazs ice cream in Australia by 

General Mills Australia Pty Ltd due to contamination with ethylene 

oxide. 

The 

incident 

The FSANZ issued a notice regarding a recall of Häagen-Dazs ice 

cream in Australia by General Mills Australia Pty Ltd due to 

contamination with ethylene oxide. 

 

Recalled products: 

 

Häagen-Dazs Vanilla 457ml 

Häagen-Dazs Classic Collection Mini Cups 4 x 95mL 

Date 

markings 

All Best Before dates from 04.07.2022 up to 

and including 21.07.2023 

 

Details of products being recalled are listed in the website of the 

FSANZ. 

Source Website of the FSANZ 

https://www.foodstandards.gov.au/industry/foodrecalls/recalls/P

ages/H%C3%A4agen-Dazs-ice-cream.aspx 

Position of 

CFS 

 Information on product distribution outside Australia is not 

available from the website of the FSANZ. The Centre for Food 

Safety (CFS) is investigating whether the affected products 

have been imported to Hong Kong and is contacting the 

relevant authority for further information. Preliminary 

investigation did not identify local sale or import of the affected 

products. 

 Acquisition of the products through online purchase or 

international travel cannot be excluded. 

 Consumers should discard the products and not consume 

them. 

 CFS will remain vigilant and monitor for any new development 

https://


 

and take appropriate actions when necessary. 

 Investigation by CFS is ongoing. 

Additional 

information 

NA 

Posted on: 8 July 2022 


